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Ref: FOI-000225 
 
Date: 11/8/23 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Please tell me with respect to the financial year 2022/23: 
 
1) How many incidents were reported by your Trust on the Datix incident reporting system under the category 
‘MRI safety’?  - We do not have a category or sub category with the heading of ‘MRI safety’ on our incident 
reporting system.  A word search has been done using  ‘MRI & Safety’ and there no results from this search. 

2) How many of these MRI safety Datix incident reports were listed under the division, ‘MRI Non Declared 
Internal Passive Metallic Implant’? – N/A 

3) How many of these MRI safety Datix incident reports were under the division ‘MRI Non Declared Internal 
Active Metallic Implant’?  - N/A 

For all of the incidents captured under 2 and 3 above in 2022/23, can you please provide a verbatim copy of the 
description of the adverse event?  -  N/A 
 
To avoid running into Section 40 exemptions, please redact any details that could identify someone. 
 
NOTE: If your Trust does not use the Datix system but an alternative like the Ulysses system, please provide the 
closest analogue to that described above. 
 
Please do a search based on relevant words and then review to ensure they meet the criteria outlined above of 
non-declared passive and active metal implant incidents in MRI scans.  
 
Another alternative, if your Trust lacks the Datix system, could be to search for safety incidents logged under 
the location 'MRI'. 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager of the 
Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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